
  REGULAR MEETING 

                                       WALLINGTON BOARD OF HEALTH 

                                                        MAY 18, 2016 

 
The Regular meeting of the Wallington Board of Health was called to order at 7:05 P.M. in Civic Center, 24 

Union Blvd.  President, Federico presided. 

 

Roll Call:  Elrayes, Federico, Kusniesz, Polten, Popek, Present. 

                  Palmer, Tomko Absent   

 

Also Present: Sharon Robie, Council Liaison 

  Joseph Brunacki IV, Council Liaison 

Ruby Pujols, REHS 

Mary Van Eck, Public Health Nurse 

   

President Federico read the Public Meeting Notice pursuant to State Sunshine Laws. 

 

Flag Salute 

 

Motion to open the meeting to the hearing of citizens by Kathy Polten, second by Joyce Popek 

 

Citizen Robert Lowe of 20 May St. spoke of a dead tree and an open fence with garbage exposure at Liberty 

Plaza. Follow up being done with property maintenance. 

 

Hearing of citizens closed at 7:12pm, motion to open regular order of business by Kathy Polten, second by 

Sherry Elrayes 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Joyce Popek moved to approve the minutes of the March 16, 2016 Regular Meeting as typed, second by Kathy 

Polten 

 

Roll Call:  Elrayes, Federico, Kusniesz, Polten, Popek, Present. 

                  Palmer, Tomko Absent 

  

Health Officers report: 

Registered Environmental Health Specialist Report: 

Board of Health Deposit Report: 

Registrar’s Deposit Report:  

License Clerk Report: 

Public Health Nurse’s Report: 

 

Kathy Polten moved to approve above reports.  Second by Joyce Popek 

Roll Call:  Elrayes, Federico, Kusniesz, Polten, Popek, Present. 

                     Palmer, Tomko Absent 

 

Communications: 
From:  Lynda Branick 

Re: Thank you letter 

 

Resolution: None 

 



Ordinances: None 

Old Business: 

Blood screening was held May 6 and 7, 2016. 

 

New Business: 

The Rabies Clinic has been set up for November 5
th

   2016 from 1:30 pm to 3:00 pm. 

We need to send reminder letters to Dr. Beeber and Andy Sova about 2 weeks before the clinic.  Someone will 

have to go to Bergen County Animal Shelter to pick up the rabies vaccine and books at least one to two weeks 

before the clinic. 

 

RFQ request for Board of Health Attorney 

 

RFQ response to Dr. Douglas Fenkart, MD Mary VanEck to ask if Mid Bergen can cover Flu and Blood Screen 

so our programs run smooth. 

 

BOH members R. Federico and K. Polten to meet with Chuck, V. Baginski and R. Cedzidlo to discuss roll of 

the Board of Health. 

 

Revised BOH meeting schedule, 2 more dates added. 

 

Sharon Robie suggested adding information to website for the public about zika. 

 

Programs pending: Vantage health – psychology of addiction and Diabetes workshop 

 

Stigma Free mental health awareness – will display booth at opening day of soccer, September 10, 2016. 

 

Handicapped Parking: no new applicants 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Kathy Polten moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm, Second by Joyce Popek 

 

Roll Call:  All Ayes. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

_______________________ 

Robyn Federico 

Wallington Board of Health 

 


	License Clerk Report:

